Minutes, Weems Creek Conservancy General Meeting, 9-19-02

Corinne Reed-Miller called the meeting to order at 7:41 p.m. at Germantown Elementary School.

Election:

Corinne announced the slate of nominations for the coming year and entertained nominations from the floor. Sarah Findlay nominated herself, and the vote was called for. Corinne also noted that Jim Martin, previously vice president, had moved out of the watershed.

A unanimous vote selected the following officers and board of directors:

President: Evan Belaga

Vice President: Corinne Reed-Miller

Treasurer: Joan Leanos

Secretary: Sheila Bloom

Board of Directors: Liles Creighton, Matt Devlin, Carolyn Groobey, Sarah Findlay, Julie Johnson, Elizabeth McWethey, Steve McKerrow, Cary Rea.

Oyster project:


Corinne and project manager Cary Rea gave a brief update on the effort to grow oysters on each privately owned pier on the creek, if possible. She noted that Chesapeake Bay Foundation Workshops were being held for training, and that the Conservancy will make every effort to provide oyster tenders to pier owners who do not wish to do that themselves. Evan noted that potentially 70 piers could be used in the effort.

Treasurer’s Report:

As outgoing treasurer, Corinne provided a written report, and noted that work has begun on a structure for securing dues payments, perhaps including a letter mailed to all in the watershed.

President’s Report:

Evan presented an update of projects currently under way, including:

· The Anne Arundel Watershed Network Forum, a new group that is attempting to coordinate the efforts of many organizations. An initial meeting was held the previous evening. Evan noted that Anne Arundel County has more miles of shoreline than any other jurisdiction in the country. Disseminating the goals of the Living Shorelines program, aimed at discouraging waterfront property owners from “hardening” their waterfronts with riprap, bulkheads or other such construction, will be a top early priority of the group.
· Billy Moulden and John Flood will perform a survey of the tidal portion of the creek this fall to identify problem areas. This is in addition to the survey undertaken earlier of the non-tidal area of the creek by the Center for Watershed Protection.
· The decision by Navy officials to commit to stormwater management controls and a landscaping buffer as part of its $1.4 million renovation of Navy-Marine Corps Memorial Stadium should be counted as a huge victory by WCC.  The buffer zone will include a walking trail around the property.
· The State Highway Administration is now installing sound barriers along U.S. Route 50.
· Regarding dredging, Evan said the Conservancy needs someone to take charge of this issue, noting that last year the Joint Evaluation Committee, a consortium of regulatory agencies, had expressed tentative support of a dredge project. What is needed is documentation of historic water levels. Corinne noted that Rick Baumann of Admiral Heights is willing to pursue the project, but has not received much response.

· The County is set to “mitigate” its work installing a culvert at the Medical Parkway crossing of Cowhide Branch, by undertaking the streamside stabilization of the Porter Drive Outfall..

· The Priest’s Point property at the mouth of the Severn River is apparently once again for sale. Evan said the real estate had been advertised in the paper, and vowed, “We’re going to find some way to secure that land.”

· Regarding the Rowe Boulevard bridge project, Evan said the SHA will put six monitoring stations in the creek, four above the bridge and two below it, while work is done to the new bridge. He said the Conservancy should fight the state’s attempt to widen the bridge to potentially five or six lanes of traffic. He said, however, that the state delegation from our area needs to be persuaded to support this community stance. Alderman Sheila Tolliver agreed and said the state’s current plan would provide the space for an eventual six-lane bridge.  With state plans for a parking garage near College Creek, and possibly also at the stadium, she said, “we’re destined to become the parking lot for the city and the county.  Evan and Corinne said the Conservancy would draft a letter to send to the delegates.

Conservancy history: 


Elizabeth and Capt. Bob McWethey arrived during the meeting, and Elizabeth read a report on the earlier efforts of the Conservancy.  Among key points of the report:

· The coalition of neighborhoods formed in 1982 originally included Admiral Heights, Admiral Drive, Rte. 50 to the Severn, West Annapolis and Wardour, Monterey, Claude, Scott and Westwood Streets. The City and County Councils both passed resolutions that Weems Creek would remain residential and be considered as the scenic boundary of Annapolis.

· Jan Holman was an enormous contributor and gave pro bono legal work in the Conservancy’s case against SHA when it violated sediments control laws during building of the Route 50 widening project. She also urged private easements on lands along the creek.

· One early effort involved a study of the danger of the lower portion of the “becoming a boat motel,” given the number of pleasure boats anchoring there.

· The Conservancy was instrumental in securing the design and building of the swing bridge on Ridgely Avenue.

(For the full report, see the Conservancy Web site: www.weemscreek.org)

Next meeting:

The Board set the next meeting for Oct. 17, the third Thursday of the month, at 7:30 p.m. at Germantown Elementary School.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:55 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted, Steve McKerrow/ 

